

March 5, 1979

Dear Carl:

Thanks much for your letter in response to our DX test aired the morning of February 26, 1979. Needless to say I have been very pleased with the great response. I would like to wish you and your club the best of luck in all future endeavors.

Maynard R. Meyer, Chief Engineer (WAØKNP)

Sorry for the delay in replying to your request for a verification. I received about 30 letters, answered half immediately, then got bogged down with some other work. Thanks for giving us the opportunity to participate in the DX test, I have been very pleased with the results. We received a couple of letters from Canada, as well as several states including Washington, California, and Illinois. We have an application pending with the FCC for a power increase to 5,000 watts, maybe we can try another test after the increase. 73.

Maynard.

